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MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE COMMISSIONERS

PIPE LAKES PROTECTION AND REHABILITATION DISTRICT

MAY 8, 2009

2198 WEST PIPE LAKE COURT

ATTENDING:

Larry Bresina; Herschel Brown; Joe Errigo; Tom Mears; Carol Vantine (Chair)

ABSENT:

Tom O’Hern; Doug Rouzer

The meeting was called to order by Chair Carol Vantine at 5:30 PM

The minutes of the April 3, 2009 meeting were unanimously approved as mailed.

The Commissioners unanimously accepted the Financial Report for the period ending May 8, 2009 prepared by Treasurer Tom O’Hern. The report reflected changes requested by the Commissioners at the April 3 meeting.  There were no additional outlays since the last meeting.  The report shows income of $17,144.66, total expense of $2,569.33, and carry forward to 2010 of $14,575.33.

The Commissioners unanimously accepted the Audit Report for 2008 (dated March 29, 2009) prepared by the Audit Committee.  The committee finds the financial records to be in good order and all monies represented in the 2008 financial report to be accounted for.  This year’s Audit Committee consisted of Lou Fornetti, Chair; Kay McDonough; and Dawn Oberle.

Chair Carol Vantine reported on correspondence from the Polk County Land Information Department regarding a public hearing on May 20, 2009 to consider a request for a Tourist Rooming House permit at 2161 E. Pipe Lake Lane, Lot 7.  This property has been operating as a tourist rooming house without the required permit.  The Commissioners agreed that the Chair should prepare a written response to the Zoning Office stating the position of the District: that Polk County enforce all applicable requirements for tourist rooming houses and that the contact phone number for the owner be provided to the Pipe Lakes Protection and Rehabilitation District.  

Chair Carol Vantine noted that email reminders of the Boating Safety Certification Program (June 13 and 14) will be sent to Pipe Lakes property owners.  The Secretary will post notices of these education classes at the boat landing, along with notices of landscaping education courses at Balsam Lake, the District Special Meeting on Saturday, May 23, and the schedule for meetings of the District Commissioners from June through September.
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The Commissioners discussed the contents of a one page handout for the May 23 Special Membership Meeting.  That handout will summarize the Core Services of the District and the new or expanded initiatives that will be implemented if we receive the Lake Protection Grant.  Carol Vantine will prepare a draft of this document for Commissioner review.

Chair Carol Vantine presented a tentative agenda for the May 23 Special Meeting of the membership as follows:

Review and Approve Minutes of 2008 Annual Meeting (August 30, 2008)

Presentation of the Audit Report for 2008 (Audit Committee)

Financial Report for 2009

Presentation on Fire Safety

Upcoming Education and Training Programs

   Boat Safety Certification

   Landscaping

Annual 4th of July Boat Parade

Annual Picnic

Reports

   Fish Stocking Program

   Back Lot Development

   Request for Tourist Rooming House permit

   Property Owner Survey (Tom Mears)

   Polk County (Herschel Brown)

Review District’s Core Services and Proposed New Initiatives

After a lengthy discussion about the scope and content of the District’s Permanent Archives, the Commissioners unanimously approved the following motion:

The official Permanent Archives of the Pipe Lake Protection and rehabilitation District will begin with the establishment of the district in 2002.  The Archive will be stored on a readily accessible electronic file and include the following documents and records:

Approved Minutes of Commissioners Meetings and Meetings of the Membership

Year End Audit Reports, including Approved Budgets for that fiscal year

Published Newsletters

Approved By-Laws

Approved Ten Year Strategic Plan

Approved Five Year Action Plans (Communications; Lake Protection)

Surveys and Summaries

Approved Studies and Reports by Outside Consultants and Vendors

Monitoring Database
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The Commissioners agreed to forward any of these electronic files in their possession to Larry Bresina as soon as possible.  Larry will add them to the folder hierarchy he compiled for Commissioner review.  It is our goal to complete the Archive no larter than July 1, 2009/

Joe Errigo agreed to contact Tom O’Hern and remind him to forward the approved year end audit reports (and corresponding approved budgets) to Larry Bresina as soon as possible.  Mr. Errigo will report to the Commissioners at the June meeting on the status of the Permanent Archive.

Carol Vantine presented a preliminary plan for Welcome Packs prepared by Megan Fuggitt.  The Commissioners had a very positive response to Megan’s suggestions for welcoming new residents, and her list of items still needed to complete this important task.  

The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Joseph Errigo,

Secretary

